KENYA

SURVEY 2016 FORUM ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GUIDING PRINCIPLES ON BUSINESS AND HUMAN RIGHTS

Contact information and disclosure

Contact details for Working Group follow-up questions
DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL & DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

COOPERATIVE BANK HOUSE

HAILE SELASSIE AVENUE

P.O BOX56057-00200

NAIROBI

Email:  maryann.njau@justice.go.ke, taumuthoni@yahoo.com 
Questionnaire

1. Kenya has started the process of developing a National Action Plan to promote responsible business practice in line the UN Guiding Principles. The NAP process has: 
· Helped identify gaps in Kenya’s and business implementation of the Guiding Principles. As an initial step, Kenya has conducted a gap analysis of Kenya’s implementation of the Protect, Respect and Remedy Framework for Human Rights and Business. The gaps identified will lead to new laws and or amendments to existing laws, policies and regulations.
· The NAP is intended to improve policy coherence in the area of business and human rights.
· The NAP is also intended to address the role of the State vis avis the State owned enterprises, Parastatals, or enterprises in which the State owns shares.
· From the policy dialogues that the State has had with business so far, we expect that the Nap will lead to new initiatives to encourage companies to discharge their responsibility to respect human rights, such as mandatory human rights due requirements.
· These policy dialogues have addressed the fact that, though it is desirable, it is not possible not to have adverse impacts arising out of business activities. Therefore there is need to develope a strategy for improving accountability and access to remedy to address any such occurrences. This will be part of the NAP. 
2. Kenya has consulted the Working Group’s Guidance on National Action Plans on Business and Human Rights.

· The Guidance to a large extent informed the concept paper that the Department of Justice developed to inform and seek the official commitment of relevant Government Authorities to the commencement of the process of developing a NAP. We also followed the recommendations of the Guidance in arriving at the broad road map towards the process of developing our Nap. We were able to modify different recommendations to suit our country specific circumstances.
· The steps of the process were particularly helpful.

· For the critical steps, the Guidance could discuss briefly the best practices observed from countries that have already developed such plans and the circumstances that made them so. 
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